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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO REQUESTING THE INCLUSION OF THE ITEM “CHANGE OF DATE OF THE MEETING OF THE SUBSIDIARY TECHNICAL WORKING GROUP ON POLICE MANAGEMENT OF THE MEETING OF MINISTERS RESPONSIBLE FOR PUBLIC SECURITY IN THE AMERICAS” ON THE ORDER OF BUSINESS FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PERMANENT COUNCIL
 TO BE HELD ON SEPTEMBER 6, 2013
PERMANENT MISSION OF MEXICO

OEA03692

The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the Chair of the OAS Permanent Council and has the honor to request the inclusion on the agenda for the Council's next meeting, to be held on September 6, 2013, of an item on the change of date in the formal convocation notice for the First Meeting of the MISPA Subsidiary Technical Working Group on Police Management. 
In that regard, the Mission is pleased to forward herewith the corresponding draft resolution, for referral to the member states for consideration and, if applicable, for adoption by said Permanent Council. 
The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Chair of the OAS Permanent Council renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., September 5, 2013

Chair of the Permanent Council 

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.

CHANGE OF DATE OF THE MEETING OF THE SUBSIDIARY TECHNICAL WORKING GROUP ON POLICE MANAGEMENT OF THE MEETING OF MINISTERS RESPONSIBLE FOR PUBLIC SECURITY IN THE AMERICAS
(Presented by the Delegation of Mexico)
THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES, 
RECALLING that Article 16, paragraph 3 of the Document of Port of Spain: Institutionalization of the Process of the Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas (MISPA) states that "Meetings of subsidiary technical working groups shall be formally convened by resolution of the Permanent Council of the OAS;"
RECALLING FURTHER that resolution AG/RES. 2735 (XLII-O/12), "Advancing Hemispheric Security:  A Multidimensional Approach," convenes the meeting of the Subsidiary Technical Working Group on Police Management of the Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas; 
CONSIDERING that, in resolution CP/RES. 1018 (1932/13) the Permanent Council decided that the Meeting of the Subsidiary Technical Working Group on Police Management of the Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas will be held on September 19 and 20, 2013, in Mexico; and
TAKING INTO ACCOUNT that owing to administrative issues the date of said Meeting has to be changed,
RESOLVES: 
1.
To change the date of the Meeting of the Subsidiary Technical Working Group on Police Management of the Meeting of Ministers Responsible for Public Security in the Americas, to October 8 and 9, 2013, in Mexico City. 
2.
To reiterate its request for the General Secretariat to provide the necessary technical support to prepare and hold the two-day meeting. The Government of Mexico will finance the logistical services for the meeting in the host country. 
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